MINUTES – SEMINOLE HIGH SCHOOL BAND PARENT ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING

2/12/13

ATTENDING:

Shelly Coker President

Deborah Seaman Secretary

Randy Seaman Photo Committee

Chris Proudfoot Treasurer – Accounts Receivable

Jen Polk Treasurer – Accounts Payable

Matt Polk Chaperone Coordinator

Jill McAuley Treasurer – Student Accounts

Leslie McGilvery 9th Grade Rep

Tammy Cole Parent

Barton Cole Parent

Yvette English 10th Grade Rep

Kathy Galvin

Sallie Clark

The meeting opened at 6:21 pm.

Director's Report

Ms. Newhouse said that the Solo and Ensemble went great and she thanked everyone who helped. She said that all of our students who participated received superiors or excellents and those who performed a piece at a grade 5 or higher they qualified for state which is March 25 so those going to Japan will not be able to participate. Concert FBA is coming up March 7, 8 & 9 but she does not have times yet. Journey thru Jazz has been cancelled but the concert has been rescheduled for March 14 at 7:00 pm as a Journey to Japan concert to send off the Japan trip. She said that she didn't have any other info at this time as far as ticket prices. Uniforms went out for dry cleaning today. She also mentioned that there will be a pre FBA concert held on the 28th and all bands will perform.

Treasurer's Report

Shelly Coker reported that on Thursday the concessions for the Japan slush fund brought in \$675.00. Friday \$571.00 was made and Saturday they brought in \$1244.00 making about \$1000.00 profit. She said the kids did great helping out. Jill McAuley reported that we have \$11,000 in outstanding dues. There are 70 kids that owe money. She said that she sends emails and copies of their statements plus she makes phone calls. Ms. Newhouse asked Jill to send her a list of students so she could talk to them personally.

Committee Reports

Web Master's Report

Shelly said that we have a new web master but she is not able to make the Tuesday meetings. Her name is Judy McFarland and she is changing the website. She would like any suggestions and problems forward to her, plus shoot her any information that is going on Facebook. Shelly also said that Jen Durfee will be handling email blasts.

Chaperone Coordinator Report

Matt Polk asked if any chaperones would be needed for the pre FBA Concert and Ms. Newhouse said that only a handful will be needed because it will be at Lyman so they could use chaperons on the busses. She said to remind the D.C. chaperons that they need to be fingerprinted for the trip.

Fundraising Committee

Coupon book money is due by the 19th. Shelly would like someone to help organize quarter days. Volunteers should pick up and drop off their own supplies. She said that she has two parents who will help with emails and calling to get new venues. Jill said that the wine tasting made almost \$2000.00 and all of the monies have been dispersed to the students' accounts.

Events Report

Sallie Clark reported that the Band Banquet will be held at the Weston Hotel on May 17th. The price of tickets is \$20.00. She would like an email sent out on April 15th stating that all dues must be paid in order to go to the Bandquet.

New Business

Garage Sale

Shelly said that some people have shown an interest in having a garage sale for the DC trip like the one that was held for Japan but no details have been formed.

Old Business

Band trip

Ms. Newhouse said that the DC trip has not been approved by the county yet because of the lack of hotel information but she will get it to them next week. She sees no problems getting it approved since the school has already approved it. The Japan trip has already been approved.

Meeting adjourned at 6:54.